From: Sent: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov

Wednesday, April 13, 2011 3:28 AM

To:

JDLTestimony

Cc:

jcruz@khon2.com

Subject:

Testimony for GM737 on 4/13/2011 9:00:00 AM

LATE TESTIMONY

Testimony for JDL 4/13/2011 9:00:00 AM GM737

Conference room: 016

Testifier position: support Testifier will be present: No Submitted by: Justin Cruz Organization: Individual

Address: Phone:

E-mail: jcruz@khon2.com Submitted on: 4/13/2011

Comments:

Please accept this testimony in support of Dennis Vanairsdale.

LATE TESTIMONY

Dennis L. Vanairsdale

1267 Kanewai Street

SUPPORT

Honolulu, HI 96816

Cell: 808-255-8831

April 12, 2011

Senator Clayton Hee, Chair Senator Maile S. L. Shimabukuro, Vice Chair Committee on Judiciary and Labor Hawaii State Capitol Room 016

Re: GM 737 Submitting for consideration and confirmation to the Board of Trustees of the Deferred Compensation Plan, Gubernatorial Nominee, Dennis L. Vanairsdale, for a term to expire June 30, 2015

Dear Chair Hee Vice Chair Shimabukuro and Members of the Committee

I wish to thank you for the opportunity to appear before the Committee to be considered for confirmation to the Board of Trustees of the Deferred Compensation Plan. I am very grateful to Governor Abercrombie for having nominated me for this position.

Our country, our state, and many, many individuals are facing a retirement crisis of epic proportion. Ordinary retirement expenses, coupled with potential catastrophic medical and long-term care expenses can make the golden years less than golden. Even those workers who are fortunate enough to be covered by a solid pension plan need to set aside significant personal resources to supplement other benefits they may have.

I think we all understand that much needs to be done at the national, state and individual levels.

The Deferred Compensation gives our valuable state employees an excellent opportunity to enhance their individual retirement planning and their quality of living in their retirement years.

If I am confirmed as a Trustee of the Plan, you have my commitment to work toward providing and maintaining the best possible plan for the trust beneficiaries.

Thank you for your consideration.

Dennis L. Vanairsdale

From:

Cynthia.C.Akiyoshi@hawaii.gov

Sent:

Tuesday, April 12, 2011 2:19 PM

To:

JDLTestimony lr24@hawaii.edu

Cc: Subject:

GM 737 Relating to the Appointment of Dennis Vanairsdale to the Deferred Compensation

Plan Board of Trustees April 13, 2011, 9:00 a.m.

Attachments:

r24.vcf

Importance:

High

I am transmitting the following testimony on behalf of Dr. Leon Richards, Chancellor, University of Hawaii- Kapi'olani Community College, relating to the <u>appointment of Dennis Vanairsdale</u> to the Deferred Compensation Plan Board of Trustees. The hearing is scheduled for April 13, 2011, at 9:00 a.m., before the Senate Committee on Judiciary and Labor.

Dr. Richards is currently out-of-state on business and asked for assistance in transmitting his testimony.

Please accept the following testimony from Dr. Richards, as follows, along with his contact information in the attached file:

- "I strongly endorse and support Mr. Vanairsdale's nomination.
- > Given his background in both law and accounting, he should be an excellent candidate to serve on this board and will do an outstanding job.
- > Aloha,
- > Leon Richards"

Thank you,

Cynthia Akiyoshi Dept. of Human Resources Development Employee Relations Division 235 S. Beretania St., #1004 Honolulu, HI 96813 Phone: 808-587-1063

Fax No.: 808-587-1107

Email: Cynthia.C.Akiyoshi@hawaii.gov

NOTICE: This information and attachments are intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed, and may contain information that is privileged and/or confidential. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited and may be punishable under state and federal law. If you have received this communication and/or attachments in error, please notify the sender via email immediately and destroy all electronic and paper copies.

KAPI'OLANI COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Medical Laboratory Technician Program

4303 Diamond Head Road · Honolulu, HI 96816 · (808) 734-9235 · fax (808) 734-9126 pestana@hawaii.edu

LATE TESTIMONY

4/12/11

Dear Senator Hee and Committee Members,

It is truly an honor to support my colleague of twenty five years at Kapiolani Community College, Dennis Vanairsdale, with this letter. I firmly believe that Mr. Vanairsdale is a perfect fit for the Board of Trustees of the Deferred Compensation Plan. I know that others have affirmed his professional credentials and how his years of experience in the business and law arenas have prepared him for this position. I can think of no one that I would trust more to serve on the Board of Trustees on my behalf as a state employee than Mr. Vanairsdale.

Thus, I would like to share another side of Mr. Vanairsdale. I have had the pleasure of working with him on a myriad of projects throughout the years. He has the gift of being able to step back and see the big picture when so many others are lost in the minutia of a situation. He is able to work collaboratively with people from all walks of life and help them move towards a common goal, while always respecting their right to opinions other than his.

The Board of Trustees, state employees, and the state of Hawaii, will all be winners with the confirmation of Mr. Vanairsdale for this position.

Sincerely,

Sally Pestana

Professor of Health Sciences